CENTRAL LYON BOARD MINUTES

August 13, 2018
The Central Lyon Board of Directors met in regular session in the Board Room of the Central Lyon Community School at 7:00 P.M. with the following members present: President David Jans, Vice-President Andy Koob, Directors Joel DeWit, and Keri Davis and Board Secretary Jackie Wells. High School Principal/Activities Director Jason Engleman, Elementary Principal Steve Harman, Jessica Jensen, Denise McCarty, Melissa Lockey, Emily Deutsch, Sherwin Langholdt, Steve Breske, Krista Sprock and two representatives from CMBA Architects.  Superintendent David Ackerman and Director Scott Postma were absent.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.
Koob moved to approve the agenda with additional board bills presented; Davis seconded, carried 3-0.

Director DeWit arrived at 7:03 P.M.

Davis moved to approve the consent agenda including minutes of past meetings, financial report through July 31, 2018 and the summary list of bills; DeWit seconded, carried 4-0.
In public participation on non-agenda items, Emily Deutsch and Sherwin Langholdt, district band instructors, addressed the board with concerns on support of and participation in the Heritage Days by staff and students. Both instructors asked for more support so that the district can be well represented in this community event.
In correspondence, a donation letter was acknowledged by the Greg Temple family. 

In recognition, baseball awards went to 1st Team All-Conference – Kolten Bus, 2nd Team All-Conference – Brady Wright, Honorable Mention – Kaden Huisman, 2nd Team All-District Catcher – Brady Wright, 2nd Team Northwest Iowa Review – Kolten Bus, Academic All-Conference – Brady Wright & Dylan Kruger, 1st Team Academic All-State – Dylan Kruger and 

2nd Team Academic All-State – Brady Wright. Softball awards went to 1st Team All-Conference – Makayla Witt, Honorable Mention - Bailey Herman, Academic All-Conference – Makayla Witt, Bailey Herman, & Elyse Pedersen.
In reports, Principal Steve Harman informed the board that average attendance at the summer reading program was between 65-75 students. A more in depth report will be given in September.  The district received a $1,000 school arts grant through the state of Iowa.
Principal Jason Engleman informed the board the opening workshop is scheduled for August 20-22 with a variety of training and meetings for staff.  Mr. Engleman gave a brief overview of the summer projects completed. Discussion took place on the potential softball field project. 
Representatives from CMBA Architects, Lee Beukelman and Norm Tekrony presented a proposal for improvements to the 1968 building plumbing and restroom facilities.  

In New Business, DeWit moved to approve the IASB legislative priorities and Koob seconded, carried 4-0.
In Personnel, DeWit moved to approve the hiring of Mandi Hare, Assistant Track Coach and Mark Lutmer, 2019 Drivers Education instructor at $185 per student and Davis seconded, carried 4-0.  DeWit moved to approve the TLC Mentors for 2018-2019; Natalie Larson, Jessica Harman, Deb Snyders, Tana Meyer, Ben Docker, Chris Wright and Jill Kroon. Koob seconded, carried 4-0.
The first day of school is Thursday, August 23, 2018. The next regular board meeting will be at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, September 10, 2018 in the Central Lyon board room.
DeWit moved to adjourn at 8:15 P.M. and Davis seconded, carried 4-0.

